
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

INFRASTRUCTURE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 11 JUNE 2009
                                                                                                                                                                

IOS.59/09
OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY PROCEDURES FOR DEALING WITH COUNCILLOR CALLS FOR ACTION

The Scrutiny Manager (Dr Taylor) presented report OS.06/06 which provided an overview of the Overview and Scrutiny Procedures for dealing with Councillor Calls for Action.

Dr Taylor reported that the Councillor Call for Action (CCfA) was a development from the Local Government and Public Involvement in Health Act 2007.  The CCfA provided Elected Members with a mechanism to formally request a relevant scrutiny committee to consider an issue in their Ward for further investigations, if all other actions had failed.  The CCfA provisions had been introduced on 1 April 2009 and may have significant impact on the work of the scrutiny committees.

Dr Taylor added that the legislation extended the rights of Members to refer a local government matter not just to the Committees of their own Authority, but in the case of two-tier areas such as Cumbria, to the Committees of the relevant District/Borough or County scrutiny committee, irrespective of whether they are a Member of that authority.

Dr Taylor explained that the Cumbria County Joint Scrutiny Overview Group had developed joint guidance to help Members decide whether they have a valid CCfA, and details of how to lodge a CCfA at any of the seven Local Authorities in Cumbria.  This common approach would minimise confusion for Members and provide a joined-up support mechanism for them. 

Dr Taylor asked Members to give consideration to the proposed process for consideration of a CCfA and to the comments from the Director of Legal and Democratic Services as set out in the report.  

In considering the report Members raised the following questions and concerns:

· Who would make the decision that a CCfA met the requirements?
Dr Taylor explained that the legislation had been unclear and so it had been decided that Members should make that decision when a CCfA was put to them.  He added that if agendas became full because of CCfA’s then the decision would be moved away from the Committee and the Chairman and the Scrutiny Officers would make a joint decision.

· It had to be made clear that the CCfA was only to be used when all other avenues to solve the issue had been explored.

Dr Taylor agreed and informed Members that the Committee could refer the CCfA back to the Councillor if they felt that all other options had not been used.

RESOLVED – 1) That the process for the Scrutiny Team and the Overview and Scrutiny Committees to deal with Councillor Calls for Action, as set out in report OS.06/09, are agreed;

2)  That the Director of Legal and Democrat Services be asked to make the necessary changes to the constitution to reflect the introduction of the Councillor Call for Actions provisions.







